
 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR TICKET HOLDERS AND WAITLIST INDIVIDUALS FOR THE  

MAY 18TH COMMUNITY MEETING WITH THE ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS! PLEASE READ. 

Dear Tickets Holders and Waitlist Individuals: 

As of this past Saturday, May 14th all FREE tickets for the May 18th Community Meeting with the Army 

Corps of Engineers at the Emelin Theater have been claimed and a Waitlist is now in effect. If you are a 

ticket holder who cannot attend the May 18th Community Meeting, please cancel your ticket so that the 

next person on the Waitlist can attend. If you are on the Waitlist and a ticket becomes available by 12 

noon tomorrow, you will be contacted with further instructions. If you are on the Waitlist and have not 

been contacted by 12 noon tomorrow, you can still come to the Emelin Theater and stand on the 

Waitlist line. PLEASE NOTE that a very limited number of seats may become available in the event a 

ticket holder does not show-up. However, we cannot guarantee this. 

REMEMBER: You can watch the livestream of the May 18th Community Meeting on LMC Media 76 

Optimum / 35 Verizon or watch it online by clicking here: https://lmcmedia.org/2022/05/11/us-army-

corps-meeting/. 

So that we can begin our Community Meeting promptly, PLEASE PLAN TO ARRIVE AT THE EMELIN 

THEATER BY 6:30pm. As explained below, arriving to the Emelin Theater early is very important.  

Parking 

Parking on the top tier of the “Hunter Lot” across from the Police Station on Prospect Avenue is FREE for 

this event. Additionally, St. Thomas Episcopal Church has kindly offered the use of their upper parking 

lot (EXCEPT parking spots 14-through-22) for the evening. Vehicles can access St. Thomas’s upper 

parking lot via Mount Pleasant Avenue. After parking your vehicle, you can walk to the Emelin Theater 

via some stairs and a short walking path at the eastern end of St. Thomas’s parking lot. Limited parking is 

also available in the small parking lot beneath the Emelin Theater as well as across the street from the 

Emelin on Library Lane. As parking is somewhat limited in this neighborhood, we encourage carpooling, 

walking, or bicycling to the Emelin Theater. 

Lining-Up 

When you arrive at the Emelin Theater, there will be two signs located on the sidewalk on Library Lane. 

If you are a Ticket Holder, please line up at the sign that says, “Ticket Holder Line Begins Here”. The 

Ticket Holder line will go down the sidewalk of Library Lane towards Boston Post Road. If you are on the 

Waitlist, please line up at the sign that says, “Waitlist Line Begins Here”. This line will go up the sidewalk 

of Library Lane towards Prospect Ave. 
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When you arrive and stand in line, someone will check your name against the Ticket Holder and Waitlist 

lists. After being checked-in, security personnel will begin (1) performing security checks as well as (2) 

checking for proof of full vaccination + ID. The Emelin Theater’s COVID-19 Policy states that prior to 

admissions, all attendees must present proof of full vaccination (i.e., two courses of Moderna or Pfizer, 

or one course of Johnson & Johnson) completed at least 14 days prior to Wednesday, May 18. Please 

make sure you have acceptable forms of proof as well as ID to show to the security personnel. This 

can be a copy or photograph of your vaccination card, Excelsior Pass or COVID Alert CT. If you cannot 

show an acceptable proof of vaccination + ID to the security personnel, you will not be allowed to 

enter the Emelin Theater. ALSO, ALL AUDIENCE MEMBERS IRRESPECTIVE OF AGE MUST WEAR MASKS, 

COVERING THE NOSE AND MOUTH, WHILE INSIDE THE THEATRE AND THROUGHOUT THE MEETING. If 

you do not have a mask, one will be provided to you. 

By following this process, we hope to have all ticket holders inside the Emelin Theater by 7:00pm. If you 

are a ticket holder and you do not arrive by 7:05pm, please note that your seat will be given to the 

next person standing on the Waitlist. This is why it is so important to arrive early for tomorrow’s event. 

We appreciate your patience and understanding as we prepare for this important event in our 

community. Thank you. 

Sincerely yours, 

Robert Ingenito 

Public Information Officer 

Village of Mamaroneck 


